
 

 

 

The Christian family of St Paul’s… moving forward together.      

 
‘Love one another as I have loved you’  

                                                           John 13:34 

Friday 6th July 2018 
 
Headteacher news 
 

Thank you to all those who came to support our Reception children in their first school Sports 
day, we had a lovely morning where all the children enjoyed their races and persevered.  
It was lovely to see so many children trying so hard and smiling all through their races! Well 
done everyone.  

We would also like to thank all parents of children in Sycamores, Alders, Elms & 
Maples for their support in coming along to their sports day this week. The sun was shining and the 
children thoroughly enjoyed it.  

Our final sports day for the upper juniors is taking place on Tuesday afternoon at 1:30pm.  

The warm weather is set to persist next week. Please can all parents ensure that every child comes 
to school with sunscreen on, a hat to protect their head and face from the sunshine and a water 
bottle. Our personalised water bottles can be purchased from the school office at the increased 
price of £2.50. A great way for your child to stay hydrated throughout the day. 
 
Kingswood. 
This weekend the year 6 children are off on their residential trip to Kingswood. We know they will 
have a wonderful weekend. It is very difficult to get a telephone signal there however we will try 
to update you as much as possible on our school Twitter page @StPaulsCESch.  
 
AGT Quiz 
What a fantastic afternoon out our outstanding children had at St James the Less on Wednesday. 
We were pipped at the post by St Mary’s who took 1st place with a difference of only 2 points. Six 
teams competed in the completion, we are extremely proud of our team for coming 2nd. Well done 

 

https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESch


 

 

 

 
 
DT Week 
We have had a wonderful Design and Technology week in school. Each child has designed their own 
products related to class topics. They’ve learnt new DT skills and used them to produce their own 
designs; the children have really enjoyed it. It was lovely to see so many parents coming to view 
our work. Thank you for your continued support. 
 
University Challenge  
What a fantastic day we had, minds blowing with how chemicals react with one another. Learning 
about how animals help police, fire fighters and the army to solve crimes was fascinating. 
We got to touch robots and see how they move and interact. The children’s behaviour was 
impeccable, Miss Cowgill and Mrs Charlesworth were very proud. 
 
Sports News   
Coming Up – 
Monday – Yr4 Football League Quarter Final – Crawshawbooth v St Pauls’ B @ Crawshawbooth  
Wednesday – Handball Competition @ Haslingden Primary 
Thursday – Yr5/6 Football Cup Final @ Balladen  
 
Next week:  
Please can we have all school sports shirts returned as we have another busy week of sport and 
have lots that haven’t been returned yet. 
Polite reminder: When competing in sports, please can snacks not be sweets and/or chocolate. Ten 
minutes of extra energy followed by 30 minutes of no energy doesn’t help our players. Thank you. 

 
PTA News 
Our celebration disco is fast approaching, Thursday 12th July 6-8pm ‘A Night at the Movies’ as 
chosen by our year 6 children. Children are welcome to dress as any character from a film/tv 
programme if they wish. (Please note no Halloween type outfits/play weapons). More details on 
PTA Facebook page. See posters around school.  
Ice Lolly Fridays are going great with such wonderful weather and will continue until the end of 
term.  
Many thanks for your continued support. 
Leanne Bissett (PTA chair) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
Building Learning Power Award 
This year we have decided to include a BLP Superhero of the week from each class for someone 
who has demonstrated a particular BLP learning capacity. Our focus for this term is 
‘Resourcefulness.’  Please ask your children about how they have worked with others and to 
support others this week and look out for our masked and caped BLP Superheroes around school. 

 
 

Reflective Friday 
 

 

 
Amazing Acorns -                  
Super Sycamores –                   
Outstanding Alders  –                
Enchanted Elms -   
Marvellous Maples -  
Dazzling Elders –                  
Wonderful Willows –                  
Mighty Oaks - 

Learner of the Week 
Finley 
Anthony 
Zack 
Arfathur 
Sam T & Matilda P 
Theo 
Abolfazl 
Harriet & Sam 

BLP Award 
Jasmine & Ben B 
Theodore  
Ethan  
Charlotte  
Haroon 
Riley & Devon 
Aiden 
Whole class 

Attendance 
99.3% 
98.7% 
99.4% 
97.6% 
95.9% 
96.5% 
96% 
98.4% 

              
Friday 6th July- Sunday 8th July – Year 6 children go to Kingswood  
Monday 9th July – Dazzling Elders Lego Workshop in school 
Tuesday 10th July – AM - Year 6 @ St Mary’s – It’s your move  
Tuesday 10th July – 1:30pm UKS2 Sports Day - Please see class newsletters for further information 
Thursday 12th July – End of Year Reports sent to parents  
                                Transition Afternoon – All children to visit their new class 
          PTA Disco 
Friday 13th July – 9:30amGuitar celebration (only parents of children taking lessons in school to attend) 
Monday 16th July – Year 6 End of year performance 6.00pm - Please see class newsletters for further information 
Tuesday 17th July – 9:30am Mrs Spall’s music celebration (only parents of children taking lessons in school to                
attend) 
Wednesday 18th July – Leavers Service in church @ 1:30pm 
                                   Parents’ evening in the school hall (optional) 
Thursday 19th July – School closes for the summer @ 1:35pm 

Friday 20th July – INSET Day for staff 


